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Dear Helen

Thank you for your letter of 18th June. 

I am writing to say that it was a pleasure for me to visit your university and give a lecture on ‘the molecular mechanisms involved in the migration of cortical interneurons’ to the students of your Graduate Programme in the Brain and Mind Sciences. The lecture was open to postgraduate students as well as to members of the faculty. The questions and discussion that followed the lecture indicated that the students had a deep understanding of basic principles in developmental neuroscience. Following the lecture, I had the opportunity to meet briefly with a few of the students and faculty and discuss their work. I was impressed with the depth of their questions and the intellectual and technical level of their work. This clearly reflects the effort and dedication of all the teachers involved in the Programme. 

I recently visited the web site of the Graduate Programme in the Brain and Mind sciences and I was extremely impressed with its depth and breadth. It shows the participation of numerous faculty members from the University of Crete and elsewhere representing various disciplines. This undoubtedly helps the students to acquire a wide perspective of their own work and of neuroscience as a whole. The large multidisciplinary faculty and the wide choice of formal courses and rotations offered contribute to the breadth of knowledge shown by the students. I found this structure of the Programme quite appealing and in many ways superior to our own programme at University College London. We do have a large faculty that represents many areas in neuroscience, but we lack formal courses and training, forcing the students to rely heavily on the environment of the laboratory to which they are attached to provide nearly every aspect of their training. We are only now beginning to address this issue by extending the duration of the degree course (from 3 to 4 years), and by offering students rotations during their first year of postgraduate study and a number of training courses.

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to visit your university.

Yours sincerely

John G Parnavelas  

Professor John Parnavelas

(Professor of Neuroanatomy)
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